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AGENDA
Hampton Park Care Group Inc.
Annual General Meeting 2017

1. Welcome
· 1.1 Attendees
· 1.2 Apologies
2. Previous Minutes
3. Words from the Chairperson, John O’Callaghan
4. Treasure’s report & financial statements for the year ending 31st Dec 2017
5. Early Childhood Report 
6. Out of School Hours Report
7. Playgroup Report
8. Family Support Report
9. Program Co-ordinator Report
10. Manager’s Report
11. Election of Board of Governance
12. Guest Presentation – Tania Phillips
13. Gift Presentations and Life Membership
14. Close
Light supper to conclude the evening.


MINUTES

Hampton Park Care Group Inc.
Annual General Meeting 2016
Venue:    	Hampton Park Community House
Date:	   	 1st May 2017
Time:		7.30pm

1: Welcome: We would like to acknowledge that this meeting is being held on the traditional lands of the Wurundjeri and Bunurong people, and pay our respects to elders both past and present.
Welcome special guests; Cr Wayne Smith, Cr Damien Rosario, Lynda Wilkins
2. Attendees:  Christie Fox, John O’Callaghan, Ian Ash, Michael Scargill, Edith Schaaf, Tania Sacco, Sandra Hoy, Diane Spencer, Carlos Santin, Robin Dzedins, Joan Graham, Ann Stauffer, Heather Shepherd, Janine Gablek, Jan Davies, Queenie Tirado, Sandra Palmer, Jan O’Callaghan, Patricia Tirado, Sandra Marks, Peter Hanson, Alison Kramer, Monica Singh.
3. Apologies: Narre Warren Community Learning Centre, Michelle Coburn, Lee-Ann Cronin, Judith Graley MP, Anthony Byrne MP, Natalie Birch, Wendy McClimont, Kathryn Bellis, Lynette Keleher, Mary Murphy, Vanassa Gerdes.
4. Acceptance of Previous Minutes: 
· Amend the name Janette to Janine in 4. Acceptance of Previous Minutes.

Moved: Ian Ash
Seconded: Alison Kramer
6. Chairman’s Report:
Accepted as written and read by John O’Callaghan.
7. Treasury Report:
· Accepted as written and reads by Ian ash.
· Ian Ash nominates Insight Accounting Pty Ltd to provide our continuing auditing needs. 
							Moved: Ian Ash										Seconded: John O’Callaghan
8. Early Childhood:
Accepted as written by Queenie Tirado
9. Out of School Hours:
Accepted as written by Jan O’Callaghan	
10. Playgroup:	
Accepted as written by Sandra Palmer
11. Family Support: 
Accepted as written by Edith Schaaf
12. Program Manager Report: 
Accepted as written by Jen Schutze
13. Manager Report:
Accepted as written and read by Tania Sacco
							Moved: Sandra Hoy
							Seconded: Jan O’Callaghan
14. Election of New Committee 2015
Damien Rosario kindly accepted to nominate new office bearers for 2017.
Damien thanks the outgoing committee, on behalf of Wayne and myself, we are thankful for the work you do, we have heard of a lot of interest in the house lately, so we are thankful. Damien congratulates us all for all of the work we do.
Board positions are declared as vacant,
Board positions are nominated as follows:
Chairman – John O’Callaghan
Vice Chairman – Carlos Santin
Treasurer –  Ian Ash
Secretary – Christie Fox
General Member – Michael Scargill
General Member – Lynette Keleher
15. Gift Presentation and Life Membership:
Tania and Di Spencer present the Board with a token of appreciation.
Tania gives a beautiful speech for Heather Shepherd and Diane Spencer presents her with a plat, a certificate and a life membership badge.
Tania gives a beautiful speech for Edith Schaaf and Diane Spencer presents her with a plant, a certificate and a membership badge.

Meeting Closed: 8.00pm
Next Meeting: 15th May 2017




Words from the CHAIR
Welcome staff, volunteers, Life Members, friends and members of the public to the Hampton Park Community house AGM. Special welcome to our City of Casey guests, Cr Susan Serey & Cr Wayne Smith and our guest speaker Tania Phillips from Neighbourhood Houses Victoria.
I would like to acknowledge our funding bodies: The State Government and the City of Casey for their continued support.
Like previous years the 2017 financial year was tough. However due to the fantastic budgeting and strategic planning that we achieved in 2015, we were able to again manage the challenges of 2017 as we did in 2016, which in turn has allowed us to finish on a relatively positive note both financially and strategically. 
Last year we welcomed three new members, Christine Simmons, Sharon Corby & Sahar Batool, they have all given the Board the enthusiastic boost that was required, I thank them and the other members, Christie Fox, Michael Scargill, Ian Ash & Carlos Santin for your hard work this year.
Unfortunately, last year two valuable members of our board had to step down, Mary Murphy and Lynette Keleher. I would like to thank them both for their efforts and commitment during their tenure.
I would also like to thank Ian Ash & Jan Davies for their amazing work they have done with Tania to create an improved financial budgeting program.
Ian’s expertise came to the fore when assisting the board to create our strategic planning, unfortunately, this will be Ian’s last meeting as treasurer & board member, as he has other commitments that take precedence at this time. We wish him all the best in his new ventures and he will always be welcomed back onto the Board if time permits.
Another farewell to Carlos Santin, whom will not be renominating this year. Your passion and drive will be missed from the board, I thank you for your efforts and wish you well with your future endeavours.
I would like to personally thank Christie Fox for all the hard work that she has done as secretary over the past six years and also as my ‘voice of reason’, whenever it was needed.
At the end of 2017, a meeting was held with representatives of City of Casey, regarding the building of a Services Hub, in which a number of the current individual services, library, Arthur Wren hall. Kindergarten & Community House would all be under one roof. While agreeing it that it looked good on paper, there were a number of concerns from Board that were not answered at the time and still haven’t, surrounding the Hampton Park Community House, staffing & loss of identity were just two of them. Hopefully further discussions that alleviate our concerns will be held before this project is voted on at council.
As we say goodbye to another year, we know that the upcoming year will again have its challenges that we will contend with. However, when you have wonderful staff, led by a capable and confident house manager, Tania Sacco, whom we thank profusely, the Board of Governance is confident that the Community house will continue go from strength to strength.
It is always true to say that while we as the Board and Tania as Manager set the plans in motion, we would never be able to provide the wonderful services we do to our community without the ongoing support and dedication of all the staff and the volunteers that assist. A very sincere and heartfelt thank-you to all of you.
This will be my last report as Chairperson of the Board of Governance as I have decided that my tenure has run its course and there needs to be a new person at the helm.
I would like to thank everyone involved in the Community House over the number of years that I have been on the board and as Chairperson for their support.

John O’Callaghan
Chairman
	




TREASURERS REPORT
Thanks to the work done in 2016, our ability to report on and monitor the 2017 Hampton Park Community House financial situation was made far easier and gave the Board increased awareness of our financial performance throughout the year.  Although our revenue tracked a little below budget each month, expenses were similarly below forecast resulting in an apparent surplus position month-on-month right up until October last year.   However, in November, we made a $30K loss due to below budgeted income from fees and this began to expose an underlying weaker position in our accounting than had been previously evident, but too late in the year to be able to correct.  December’s figures were even more disappointing with the provision for Long Service Leave having been underestimated by over $14,000 and lower fee income received whilst staff and wage costs were a little higher than budget.  This resulted in an overall loss for the House of $35,880 for the year.
Whilst this is not a great result, there are a number of important things to note:
1. This is not a disaster.  The House does have the funds to cover this shortfall and with our increased fiscal management, we have a much clearer understanding of how to ensure that this will not reoccur in 2018.
2. Expense management was phenomenally accurate coming in at just over $3,000 under budget which is a margin of error of just 0.3%.  This bodes extremely well for future expense management and forecasting.
3. As we have been able to report on the profitability of each house program, it has now become clear from our reports and analysis that each Program has not been allocating sufficient funds to cover the general overhead expenses of the House making each Program look more profitable than it has been in reality, and resulting in a large deficit in covering our overhead expenses.  This is being rectified in our 2018 Program planning.
4. The ING account that was opened back on 13 April 2017 continues to deliver well over $200 in interest payments every month and should continue to do so throughout 2018.
As a result, I am confident that for 2018, budgeting and financial management will be even more accurate and lead to an overall positive result.  It is expected that house hire income should increase and Tania and I have gone through every single line item in the budget and reviewed and adjusted each so that we have an even more accurate perspective on the HPCH financials.  Whilst the Program profitability is being scrutinised more closely, there is at this stage no reason to believe that any particular program needs to be dropped. 
As of 31/12/17, the overall asset position of the House remains reasonable healthy with total cash and debtor assets worth $325,669.93, property and equipment assets totalling $154,317.37 and after taking into consideration prepayments, total assets as at 31/12/17 are $487,019.24.  With total liabilities of $222,974.42, our net assets are $264,044.32.
The Board would like to thank all our funding and community bodies from 2017: 
· City of Casey
· Commonwealth Bank – Hampton Park
· DEECD – (Department of Education and Early Childhood Development)– This department incorporates the funding we receive as:
· ACFE – Adult Community of Further Education – Pre Accredited Training
· Childcare
· DEEWR – Department of Education, Employment and Workplace Relations.
· DHHS – Department of Health and Human Services:
· Child Protection and Family Services
· Neighbourhood House funding 
· Department of Justice
I nominate Insight Accounting Pty Ltd continue to provide our auditing needs. 
This is my last AGM report as Treasurer of the Hampton Park Community House as I have other commitments this year which make it impossible for me to continue in the role.  It has been a pleasure and a privilege working on the Board and in particular with John O’Callaghan and Tania Sacco who have consistently given the House, the Board and myself so much support and continue to do so.  I have also appreciated the support of the other Board members and am grateful for the tireless efforts of Jan Davies and Janine Gablek which have enable me to produce the monthly Treasurer’s Reports.  The House is very fortunate to have such highly committed and dependable people.
Thank you.

Hampton Park Community House Treasurer
Ian Ash
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EARLY CHILDHOOD
I am pleased to present the report for 2017.
We had a very busy year in our Occasional care and Pre-Kinder areas.  Our Occasional Care caters for children from “Culturally and Linguistically Diverse” (CALD) families, Take - a – break parents, Children in need of socialisation and also for a large number of children form the “Adult Migrant English Program” (AMEP). 
Our occasional care figures, had an increase compare to other years, this was due to AMEP utilizing our service 3 days a week (Wednesday, Thursday and Friday).   To providing a safe, caring environment and cover ratio we employed Amatul Aziz who holds a Diploma in Children’s Services, and has worked with children for some time, and has being enjoying working with us.  We also employed Tania Pateman who has a Certificate III in Children’s Services and has being working in OSH for many years, we are very happy to have her in our team.
Our Pre-Kinder area was very successful. We were able to provide 4 morning sessions and one afternoon sessions of Pre-Kinder throughout the year.
The Victorian Early Years Framework guidelines pinpoint the curriculum which is delivered for the children. Our Educators plan play-based educational programs to support the children’s learning.  The programs are planned to meet the individual needs and interests of each child.  
Through the year we were able to provide children with a broad range of learning experiences, such as the very popular playdough,  box construction, bathing babies, home corner, book area, puzzles, Lego, blocks, dressing up, hairdressing; mechanics, variety of imaginative play; music and movements, we also provided lots of art experiences such as, painting, pasting, using clay, sand and natural materials and let us not forget the very popular out-door play, where they enjoy the sand pit, cubby house, climbing,  water play,  riding bikes, cars and ball games.
Our Pre-Kinder groups really enjoyed many different and exciting special activities this year which included. Celebrating “Harmony day”, “Mother’s Day”, Father’s Day”,
The highly anticipated teddy bear picnic where children brought their teddies from home and enjoyed helping ice teddy bear biscuits.  Some   Pre kinder groups also enjoyed some simple cooking activities. 
We cannot forget the wonderful visit from Ray the official representative of CFA who came to talk about Fire Safety and the celebration of end of the year and Christmas party” the favorite of many.
I would like to acknowledge the wonderful job our kinder Educators do as it is a big commitment to present each family with their child’s portfolio at the end of the year.
We had Foons Photographic came in to photograph our kinder children; this provides families with great future memories of their children’s early childhood year.
Through the year, we had 2 students, Michelle P. from Merinda Park Learning and Community centre and Willow from Chisholm Institute doing their placement with us (Children services certificate III).
During the month of November and December Jan O’Callaghan and I in collaboration with Kate Noble undertook and completed performance reviews with all staff from OSH and Childcare.   The reviews were very helpful to highlight and identify what is working and what needs to be improved.
Many thanks to the childhood educators for providing quality care for the children.   Sandra, Wendy, Zeinab, Amatul, Tania and Patricia are dedicated educators, being always ready to help and support each other and myself.  Big thanks to Ray, who was a fantastic Santa for us this year.
A big thanks to Jessica and Laura, our volunteer staff for always, willing to help us in whatever is needed to be done.
I would like to take the opportunity to thank Jan O’Callaghan for her support and encouragement as she guides me towards her role in OSH.   I am very grateful to have such a special person guiding me through this transition.
I would like to thank all of the other staff that has supported our area and me as the Early Childhood Manager this year. Tania Sacco as House Manager, for her time spent guiding and helping me with daily issues.  Kate Noble who has being a great help and mentor for me
 Big thanks to Diane Spencer for her wonder full job she does in our area, Jan Davies and Janine Gablek as Book Keepers, Edith Schaaf and Jen Schutze and Megan Stewart as family support, Jan O’Callaghan and all the O.S.H. Educators and let’s not forget Sandra Hoy on Reception.
Thanks to The Board of Governance 2017 for the great continual support to The Early Childhood program at Hampton Park Community Centre. 
I would like to wish the new Board of Governance all the very best for the year 2018.

Early Childhood Manager
Queenie Tirado



OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS
It is my pleasure to present to you my final report for the out of school hours care program for 2017.

Once again our numbers fluctuated all through the year for both before and after school care. Whilst our vacation care program remained steady with good numbers. The children attending after school care rediscovered their love for reading and so every Tuesday the Educators would walk anywhere up to 18 children to the library where they would spend 30 minutes browsing and choosing the books they would get out for the week. It really was nice to see the children have an interest with something that wasn’t plugged in! The children have also enjoyed getting back to nature and have learnt all about recycling and composting and love to help in our little garden by planting, weeding and watering. They also have an interest in bugs and watching and playing with our two resident lizards, Lightening & Turbo. On the artistic side of things, we were lucky to have the services of Mary Murphy who came in and did art with a group of children on a weekly basis. Thank you Mary. 

Our offices and work areas were freshened up with a new paint colour and towards the end of the year new cupboards were installed in the childcare area. It has made such a difference to the look of the area and was a great way of decluttering. Thank you to the City of Casey.

Most of my time this year seemed to be spent on accessing Inclusion support for two of our special needs children. Let me be blunt, it was a nightmare. Something that used to take a matter of a few weeks dragged on from April through to December, all thanks to modern technology. What used to be done by hand with the good old fashioned pen and paper, has now been replaced with a portal. Most of the time I couldn’t access this marvel of technology. It was extremely frustrating, but thankfully it only has to be done once a year and hopefully all the kinks will be out of the system the next time we need to use it.

As I said before our vacation care program is still popular and having a longer time with the children means, we can get many good things happening. Some of the activities the children participated in were:

· Craft such as: sun catchers, monster rocks, kite making & flying, wind up snowmen,
greeting cards, paper weight, paper fox, and bookmarks.
· Incursions/excursions: ten pin bowling, puppet theatre, hip hop dance group, Cranbourne botanical gardens, Taskworks, Kryal castle and Splashtastic water games. 
· In addition, the children took part in lots of cooking, disco day, PJ’s days and movies, crazy hair and nails, face painting, henna hand painting, wheels day, messy day, Games day, chocolate making, science day, masquerade ball, circus day, nature day, talent quest and Community day. We certainly kept the children busy.

The children in our programs love to come to us and this is possible because of the terrific staff that we have. Therefore, I would like to thank the following people.
Sandra Palmer, Queenie Tirado, Patricia Tirado, Zeinab Shaheen, Kathleen Reale, Crystal Foxal, Shannon Marchant, Tania Pateman, Alice Savoury and Jane Cameron and Claudia Alvesio for doing the afternoon tea every day for the children.

A special thank you to my administrative assistant Janine Gablek for getting the invoicing out on time, helping with the vacation care program and being a good sounding board.
Lastly thanks to all the office staff, house manager Tania and all the board members for your support throughout the year.

As I stated at the beginning of my report this will be my last one as I will be retiring this coming September. I have been a member of staff here for 30 years and the Director of the Out of School Hours care program for 11 of those years. My how things have changed in that time. I have been privileged to have worked alongside some amazing women and a couple of gentlemen and have had in my care some terrific children. In one way or another, they have all made my life richer. 

Thank you 
Jan O’Callaghan


PLAYGROUP 
 2017 has been a great year for playgroup, we have had a large number of families attending throughout the year. This year we have seen a continued rise in the number of grandparents and family day carers accessing our playgroup. Playgroup gives families and carers a regular meeting place outside of their homes that is safe, secure and welcoming. This gives everyone a chance to meet on a regular basis in a familiar place to:
· Exchange thoughts and ideas on parenting
· Establish new friendship circles
· Maternal Child Health is attending each playgroup every term answering questions and concerns and has made referrals for families to attend other professional services
· For the children to develop social/emotional skills
· Learn about other cultures
· Accept each other no matter what our abilities are
· Pete’s Clothing has attended playgroup throughout the year with parents snapping up lots of bargains
· Through playgroup we hope to encourage families to attend regularly and to start thinking seriously about attending occasional care and 3-year-old kinder, which is a good stepping stone towards 4-year-old kinder and their child’s future
· We have incorporated a variety of celebrations into our program throughout the year including Harmony Day, Easter, National Simultaneous Story Time, Dental Health Week, Mother’s Day and Father’s Day, just to name a few
· Music time continues to be of great interest to children and their careers, particularly when we add in scarves, shakers and the musical instrument box. Parents have been actively encouraged to bring in a song from home to share with the group.
· Lots of interest in the vegetable garden in particular the strawberries and tomatoes
· The vegie garden creates a lot of chatter among families, comparing what they are growing, offering each other advise and tips even sharing plants with each other
· The vegetable wall has created a lot of interest with some taking photos for research for their own backyard. 
· The small compost bin which we keep on the snack table for all to use is working well, the children tend to remind their parents to use the compost bin and not the rubbish bin, at the end of the session one of the older children usually empties this into the big compost bin down the back in the garden 
· The addition of the small bridge in the garden has created a lot of interest with the children. The bridge has been well used by all children and unfortunately it is in need of a repair or a replacement of something bigger and stronger. 
The City of Casey once again has provided a great end of year party at Myuna Farm which is available to all playgroup members and their families throughout the City of Casey. All who attended had an enjoyable time.
The lovely Ladies in the spinning class have welcomed in the parents and children to have a look at their creations. The Ladies have offered to help the parents learn the craft of knitting and crochet. The Spinning Ladies have also been donating items to the children to use for craft. Thank you for allowing us to join in on your fun.
We decided to have two separate parties for end of year break up as this seems to suit everyone. Santa arrived bearing gifts and lolly bags for all, much to the delight of the children. I would like to express my thanks to our wonderful Santa Fireman Ray who did a wonderful job. The children and parents were happy with the gifts that they received as well as the compulsory lolly bags and Christmas stockings that Sandra Marks crochets for us from wool that has been donated over the year, I then fill them with chocolate frogs and candy canes.
This year we went to Scholastics Book sale in Hallam to purchase the books for the Christmas Party. With finding some great deals at the sale I then went to their ware house in Heidelberg West for some more bargains, which we found!
This year for fundraising we have continued on with selling the chocolate frogs throughout the year. Sandra Marks has been taking boxes home and selling them quicker than we can get more boxes in to replace what has been sold. Thank you, Sandra Marks, for being our number one seller of chocolate frogs!
Once again, we had a jumping castle for our Christmas party, this was well used by the children and some of the parents, as the jumping castle arrived early and left late (6:15 pm) the OSH children were able to make good use of the jumping castle as well.
I would like to say thank you to all of the volunteers who have willingly given up their time so regularly in particular Sandra Marks, Jessica Riddiford, and Laura Palmer without the help of these lovely people Playgroup would struggle to run. I would also like to say thank you to all staff and committee members for their help and support throughout the year.  All at Playgroup are looking forward to a successful and fun filled year next year.

Playgroup Coordinator
Sandra Palmer


FAMILY SUPPORT
I am pleased to present this year’s Family support report. 
It has been a very exciting year in the Family Support Office. Family Support had their HDAA Audit 2017 and met the requirements of DHHS Standards and National Standards for Disability.
Family Support ran an OP Shop helped by Sandra Marks (Volunteer) throughout the Year to support some of our client with Clothing and Christmas presents at the end of the year. Jen Schutze is working extremely well in Family Support. She is a great asset and works extremely well to support our families.
Family support service has had a very busy year, supporting many clients throughout the year, this includes families, couples and children. Family Support receives referrals from Child First / DHHS, as they are the provider of our funding.
Family Support has case managed 78 clients over the year, many of the issues covered and supported were Parenting support and Education, School refusal, Child Behaviour and Bullying, Isolation and Depression, Family violence, Drug and Alcohol, Grieve and Loss, Relationship counselling and Migrant concerns.




Feeling is Thinking Group
The Children’s Feeling is Thinking Group (FisT) is performing well and is reaching capacity every term. Edith (HPCH) Family Support and Kristy or Ethan and other Case managers from Windermere are responsible in keeping the group running successively. We have had 29-34 children go through the HPCH Feeling is Thinking Group in the past year and have seen many outstanding accomplishments for the children who joined the group. 
Feedback for Feeling is Thinking demonstrates that the program makes a positive difference in the lives of the participants and their families. Post-group parent scores emphasised that their children had improved competence and confidence with managing their strong emotions and ability to cope with tough situations they may face.
This group will be continuing during the course of next year and numerous years to follow. To see the changes in the children’s life is indescribable, I am delighted to be part of their lives for a short period of time. 
Participants’ parents often noticed changes in the way their children who had completed the program are behaving at home. This shows that the program is not only beneficial for the participants in the short-term; but that the participants had actively taken the information learned on board and put it into practice in their lives.



I would like to take this opportunity to thank the Board of Governance for their support during the year also to say thank you to the manager of the HPCH Tania Sacco for her support throughout the year.
I would like to say thank you to Michael Scargill for all his volunteer hours during the year with IT and the Feeling is Thinking Group work. Thank you to Sandra Marks for her support with the OP Shop. Thank you to Diane Spencer, Sandra Hoy and all other members of the HPCH for their support.
A Thank you to all the Agencies who supported Family Support during the Year with their Donations for the Families.
A big thank you to DHHS for their funding and commitment of this Area and to Moritz Muckenberger for his continued support.

Family Support Coordinator
Edith Schaaf




PROGRAM COORDINATOR
House Program 
· Room Hires for Tai Chi, Spinners & Weavers, Senior’s Craft, African Drumming, Men’s Group and other long term patrons will continue as per previous years.  Our association with Chisholm and their AMEP involvement continues in 2018 so various spaces are being rented three days per week.  This helps to offset the decline in classes we would like to run for the community if we had stronger numbers.  We still receive expressions of interest and ideas for classes but student numbers are usually only 1 or 2 despite advertising and promotion.
· Flexible Computer Training & Evening Flexible Computer Training – Course feedback from the students indicates a desire to continue these classes next year.  Contact with these students will be made during January to confirm attendance.
· Intermediate English – there were too few students to continue with the ESL class in this format so it will be replaced by an Intermediate English class funded via a grant to the Women’s Friendship Café. It is still the same conceptually with; conversational English promoted by craft as a focus which keeps it informal and friendly for students.  We hope it will encourage the students to want to continue the class after the funding has ended to become a source of revenue.
· Employment Skills – Wednesday and Thursday - The Bridge - Springvale, off campus continues to support community members who have disabilities with an Employment Skills program. I have met with Yvette and Glenda to introduce herself and become familiar with the environment, see the program being run and contribute to the Moderation process for Term 4.  The quality of learning and enthusiasm of Facilitator, Program author and other staff is impressive.

To show the current Class Numbers and the Hours used, please see the corresponding reports at the conclusion of this document:
◦ Class Hours by Category and
◦ Class/Activity Numbers
· The annual Needs Analysis document was completed before the House closed in December.  The report reflects a continuation of previous findings, in that the community’s current demographic is still wanting to engage in activities in the House but are reluctant to pay for classes when they are able to source similar programs for free e.g. Learning English.  The low level of interest and willingness to pay, means that classes cannot be run as tutor costs are quite high.
· OSH Program - After meeting with the Community Engagement Coordinator, Tori Norris, and Jan O’Callaghan, OSH will participate in a pilot program (after school) named ‘Mindful Play Children’s Program’.  The structure and content were of a high standard, is endorsed by Council and free of charge.  The program will commence on 1st March for 5 weeks.
Marketing and Social Media

Social Media: 
· Coupled with referrals and recommendations, Facebook marketing is still the main way of advertising our Children Services, House/Room and Bus rentals etc.  We continue to promote the services and talents of our staff but protect the children by only posting photos which do not identify them. 
· To better promote some programs, classes and events, certain Facebook posts are given a ‘boost’ which costs a small nominal fee but reaches a wider audience.
· The House Brochure is updated regularly and displayed prominently at Reception both as information and for advertising purposes as we do have drop in visitors, contractors, etc.
· The website is also updated to ensure information is current and relevant.
· Survey Monkey has been explored but can only be effective if we had a database outside of other Neighbourhood Houses and our current clients as it is an ‘opt in’/permission based platform.  May explore this further in 2018 and also Instagram to understand its potential for us.
Thank you to Jen Schutze, for the terrific job she has done in the role.  Her support whilst I was/am learning has been invaluable and much appreciated.  I am comfortable with the HR responsibilities and have been able to take over most of the programing/marketing duties but am still supported by Jen and Tania to ensure all requirements are met whilst I get across all aspects of the position.  This is both a relief and greatly appreciated because of their knowledge and expertise in the area.
Human Resources
New Staff Member:  Amatul Aziz – Childcare Assistant (Casual)
Megan Stewart – Family Services - Support
Kate Noble – HR/Marketing/Programing Coordinator
Staff Resignations:    Nil	

All staff Performance Reviews bar one * with KPIs have been completed.  Tania’s plan was for the HR Manager to sit in on most reviews to ensure process consistency whilst supporting the Coordinator and Director as they become comfortable with this responsibility.  I thought Jan and Queenie handled all reviews professionally and where possible with humour which helped to keep things light.  (This is important because some staff had not undergone a review before and it can seem daunting.)  It is my understanding that issues that were brought to their attention were followed up.  The staff in turn, were equally professional.  We appreciated their honesty and goodwill, as we can’t address matters if we aren’t aware of them.

As the staff have become more familiar with having a permanent H.R. presence on site, some other issues have been raised and addressed by either myself or redirected to the relevant Manager.  My role is then to support the Manager if requested or inject myself into proceedings where compliance or information is needed.  The staff have been receptive and understanding where this has been the case.  Tania is kept across all issues and involved when necessary. 

Finally, I am really enjoying my role/s here at Hampton Park Community House.  The staff are welcoming, great to work with and extremely supportive.  I feel privileged to have been chosen to work here.

Assistant Manager

Kate Noble



Words from the MANAGER
Good evening everyone and welcome.
2017 saw me enter my 4th year as Manager of the Hampton Park Community House and we get busier and busier every year.
As always, I have to say a big thank-you to the whole team at the House. Every one of you contributes in many and varied ways to the success of the House. While we had a tough year on the financial front, we were beyond successful in the growth of our team as a whole. We strive to provide best practice in the way we relate with each other and with the community that we serve. A lovely example of this way during the Art Show when the Judge came up and congratulated me on the brilliant community house. I immediately said that I could not take the credit for all the hard work put in by all and in particular Heather Sheppard. At this point, he corrected me and said he meant the vibe of the House. He said you could feel the happy and friendly vibe as soon as you walk in. We get this sort of feedback all the time and it is a testament to all that live the mission vision and value statements of the Hampton Park Community House. 
We had a lot of exciting change at the House in 2017. We had a new Food wall/vertical garden installed and new washing machine/dryer, thanks to grants provided by City of Casey. I want to take this opportunity to thank the Community Strengthening team at Casey that we deal with on a regular basis. We appreciate the time and energy you provide to help the HPCH support our community. Also through COC Minor Capital Works programs, we were able to revitalize the childcare rooms with brand new cupboards and provide much needed storage with new palleting in the storage garages.
Another new project was just outside our front door. In conjunction with a safety grant and City of Casey, the front area outside the Community House was revitalized. We have brand spanking new landscaped area that includes a half basketball court. 
We had an exciting Art Show that was a huge success and brought many new and old faces into the House. Heather Sheppard is a much-treasured Life Member of the HPCH and the driving force behind the Art Show; we are very much looking forward to the Art Show in 2018.
We expanded our workforce during the year to bring a much-needed focus to the HR side of the House. We now have a dedicated resource to help support our staff and volunteers. Our workforce has grown considerably over the last few years to meet the ever-growing needs of our community. We have a greater demand for English classes and associated childcare to support that, so we are very pleased to have a wonderful partnership with Chisholm to support our community with this.
We constantly grow current partnerships and develop new ones to be able to support the needs of the Hampton Park Community. One that I particularly want to mention is the Hampton Park Progress Association in conjunction with the Arthur Wren Hall. We work on many joint projects and the HPPA are always ready to assist when we put out the call.
It would be remiss of me if I did not go on to thank all our funding bodies at this point. Without them, we would not have the backbone of financial support to run all the programs at the House. So thank-you to the:
· Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS)
· Adult Community and Further Education (ACFE)
· City of Casey (COC)
· Neighbourhood House Victoria (NHV)

We are also extremely lucky to have a Board with a clear understanding of Governance. One that supports me as Manager and gives 110% to commitment to the HPCH and the HP community at large. Most people do not see all that you do, but I do, and I thank-you.
Just a little reminder that next year we celebrate 30 years in this building so stay tuned for updates on the celebrations.
Lastly I would like to thank the community that is HP. You support and encourage the best of your community house and I am sure that with all of us working together, we will go onto bigger, better and amazing things.

Manager
Tania Sacco
APPENDIX
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Board of Governance 2017

Chairman
John O’Callaghan

Vice Chairman 
Carlos Santin

Treasurer 
Ian Ash

Secretary
Christie Fox

General 
Michael Scargill
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Community House Staff 2017

House Manager
Tania Sacco
Office Manager
Diane Spencer
Assistant Manager/HR 
Kate Noble
Administration
Sandra Hoy
Jan Davies
Janine Gablek
Megan Stewart

Out of school Hours
Jan O’Callaghan
Kathleen Reale
Claudia Alevizos
Jane Cameron
Tania Pateman
Crystal Foxall
Zeinab Shaheen

Child Care
Queenie Tirado
Sandra Palmer
Patricia Tirado
Wendy Slavovic

Family Support
Edith Schaaf
Jen Schutze

Programs & Volunteers
John Dowswell
Sandra Marks
Elaine Youens
Jessica Riddiford
Laura Palmer

Friends of the House
Sue Stephens
Elaine Smith
Heather Shepherd
Melinda Perry
Hampton Park Men’s Group 
Warren Calder
Lynda Smith
Vanassa Gerdes
Dandenong Neighbourhood House
Hampton Park Library
Hampton Park Youth Centre
Hampton Park Networking Group
Hampton Park Progress Association
Community House Network –CHN
Casey Cluster
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The Community House Network and all of our wonderful volunteers
Thank you.
Family Support
Family Support	
Parenting Support	Child Behaviour	Isolation/Depression	Family Violence	Drug	&	Alcohol	Grieve 	&	 Loss	Counselling	Education	Migrant	School Refusal	21	15	9	11	12	4	7	14	3	8	



Parents Response 
Series 1	Pre   Post  Self esteem 	Pre   Post  Wellbeing 	Pre   Post  School Performance	Pre   Post  Peer Relationship	Pre   Post Child relations with Family	Pre   Post  Behaviour at home	Pre   Post  Able to manage strong feelings	2.6	2.5	3	3.1	3.1	2.7	1.8	Series 2	Pre   Post  Self esteem 	Pre   Post  Wellbeing 	Pre   Post  School Performance	Pre   Post  Peer Relationship	Pre   Post Child relations with Family	Pre   Post  Behaviour at home	Pre   Post  Able to manage strong feelings	3.1	3	3.7	3.5	3.3	3.1	2.2000000000000002	
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Insight Accounting Pty Ltd

l N S I G_ H I ABN 42 112 974 768
Beaconsfield Office

ACCOUNTING Shop 1, 6-10 Old Princes Highway

Our Vision Is Your Success Beaconsfield VIC. 3807
Ph: (03) 9707 0555

Cranbourne Office

PO Box 5429

@ Cranbourne VIC. 3977

11 April, 2018 Ph: (03) 5995 2700

Hampton Park Community House Pakenham Office
122 Main Street

PO Box 440 . E
HAMPTON PARK VIC 3976 b

www.insightaccounting.com.au

Dear Tania Sacco,

Insight Accounting Pty Ltd to act as Independent Auditor

Following our discussions, we are pleased to accept your appointment as the independent auditor of
Hampton Park Community House. We seek to act in the best interests of all our clients and to offer
this highest-level of professional standards. It is our business to grow yours. Our Tax Agent Numbers
are 7602-8006 / 7602-8011.

The scope of the engagement is as set out below (and any additions shall only be by agreement of
both parties and evidenced in writing) and is effective from 11 April, 2018 until a new engagement is
made or this engagement is agreed between both parties to terminate.

As your independent auditor, we will:

o Audit the financial records;

e Ensure they are in compliance with the laws of Australia and the appropriate Accounting and
Audit standards;

o Provide and Audit report or qualified audit report;

o Attend to all statutory documentation.

Professional Fees and Payments

All professional fees for the services provided to you will be based on our price list and is revised
periodically. A current price list is displayed at our reception desk. Our fees include GST including our
out of pocket expenses and statutory charges, unless otherwise agreed between parties.

Any estimates of the costs of service are only estimates and the actual costs may vary. It is not
always possible to provide an accurate estimate of the total cost and the total costs may change due
to unexpected problems and delays, the co-operation or otherwise of third persons and deficiencies in
documentation provided. If the cost to you is likely to be significantly higher than originally estimated
we will inform you of this in advance and the reasons for the increase.

Terms of Payment

Unless other terms have been agreed to, our terms of payment are strictly upon completion of our
services. We will provide you with an itinerated account of all fees, costs and disbursements upon
request.

Audit Standards

As auditor(s) we must comply with the statutory requirements as set out by the Corporation Act
(2001), Consumer Affairs of Victoria requirements and all current Accounting and Auditing Standards.
These legal duties may not be annulled.

Insight Accounting

Limited fiability disclosure st me approved under Professional Standards Legislation is a CPA practice
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Disclosure of other Fees and Commissions

We disclose to our clients any commissions or other fees received as a result of work done for that
client and will fully comply with any statutory requirements in relation to the disclosure of such
information.

Storage of Personal Information
By signing this letter and accepting these services you acknowledge and agree that your personal
information may be stored in Australia and overseas.

Outsourced Services and Involvement of Others

Acceptance of our services in conjunction with this engagement document indicates your acceptance
of the use of outsourced services and the acceptance that Insight Accounting Pty Ltd may engage
external consultants or experts in Australia and overseas to assist in the completion of your work.
Where the outsourced service requires the disclosure of personal information to an overseas recipient
a consequence of your consent is that Insight Accounting Pty Ltd will be required to take reasonable
steps to ensure that the Australian Privacy Principles are complied with by the overseas recipients of
the personal information.

Responsibility for Accounting and Internal Control Systems

We advise that the responsibility for the maintenance of businesses accounting system and internal
control systems rests with the board of Hampton Park Community House, including the protection of
and prevention against fraud. You will be responsible for the maintenance and keeping of its books of
account. If any material weakness in the accounting system or internal control system comes to our
notice, we will advise accordingly.

It is important to remember that you are personally responsible for the information contained in any
statutory return and that you must retain all necessary supporting documentation to back up any
claim. We will not take responsibility for any failure on your behalf to maintain adequate records or
failure to provide all necessary details.

Ownership of Documents

The final audit report and any other documents, which we are specifically engaged to prepare,
together with any other original documents given to us, shall remain your property. Any other
documents brought into existence by us including working papers, journal entries, draft financial
statements, will remain our property at all times. However, we will always provide you with copies of
any documents that you may require from time to time.

Lien over Documents

We may invoke a Lien over certain documents held until such time as an outstanding fee has been
paid or other satisfactory arrangements are reached. A Lien is a right to hold certain documents or
property until the debt incurred in respect of that property/document has been satisfied. The Lien
however may not be held over property that belongs to another, including if held jointly, and does not
cover statutory documents (eg: Financial Reports)

Quality Review

As a Public Practice member of CPA Australia, We may be subject to a quality review under the CPA
Australia Quality Review Program. Unless otherwise advised, you are consenting to your files being
part of such a quality review. This review is of our client records and not of you as a client and you
have full assurances that complete confidentiality will be maintained throughout.

Third Party Disclosure

Insight Accounting uses a secure online remote desktop where the server providers may be required
access if any technical support is required. We may be required to discuss personal details with the
Australian Taxation Office and will always get client consent if this happens. We do however
correspond both electronically and verbally with the Australian Taxation Office on some issues. We
must also make you aware that if you are using online software that this is hosted in the cloud and we
may be required to access data using the software companies hosting sites, once again, with consent
from the individual who would provide us with login details to input and access certain data.
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Standards

We aim to provide the highest standard of professional service and are focused on the concerns of
our clients. If for any reason you feel you have not received the service level expected or have an
issue to raise, please at first instance contact myself to discuss how the problem may be resolved.

Furthermore, as a member of CPA Australia in public practice, | am subject to the ethical
requirements of CPA Australia and to its Investigations and Disciplinary processes. These
requirements cover issues such as a Code of Conduct and Ethics, adherence to Accounting and
Auditing Standards, requirements to undertake Continued Professional Education and to hold trust
money in a Trust Account. Should there be an issue regarding the ethical or business practices of
myself such matters may be referred to CPA Australia. However, as the accounting profession does
not have regulated fees, CPA Australia will not investigate purely fee based disputes but may
recommend the parties seek mediation of the dispute.

Previous Accountant

If this is a brand new engagement, as a matter of professional courtesy, and in line with the
requirements of our professional body, we will need to inform your previous accountant that we have
been engaged by you as your new accountant and to receive from them any outstanding files of yours
they may retain. You may refuse to provide this information but it may cause problems in the efficient
transfer of your files.

If you are in agreement with the above terms of engagement please sign and return the attached
duplicate letter to me.

Should you have any further queries in relation to the above, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours faithfully

R A’

F adea
INSIGHT ACCOUNTING PTY LTD

| hereby accept the terms and conditions as set out above for and on behalf of Hampton Park
Community House
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HAMPTON PARK CARE GROUP INC.
Balance Sheet for the year ended 31 December 2017

2017 2016

Assets Note $ $
Current Assets

Cash and cash equivalents i 303,449 312,664

Trade debtors and other receivables 2 21,221 11,998

Prepayments 7,032 4,850
Total Current Assets 331,702 329,512
Non-Current Assets

Buildings/Leasehold Improvement/

Furniture/Equipment/Motor Vehicles 3 154,317 161,945
Total Assets 486,019 491,457
Liabilities
Current Liabilities

Trade creditors and other payables 4 56,268 43,936

Short term provisions 5 76,167 82,976

Other current liabilities 6 6,708 5,518
Total Current Liabilities 139,143 132,430

Non-Current Liabilites

Long-term provision 7 59,101
Total Liabilities 191,531
Net Assets 264,045 299,926
Equity

Retained earnings 299,926 299,425

Current earnings - 35,881 501
Total Equity 264,045 299,926

Statement of Changes in Equity for the year ended 31 December 2017
Total Equity
$

Balance at 31 December 2015 299,425
Operating surplus/(deficit) 501
Balance at 31 December 2016 299,926
Operating surplus/(deficit) - 35,881

Balance at 31 December 2017 264,045
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HAMPTON PARK CARE GROUP INC.
Income Statement for the year ended 31 December 2017

2017 2016

Income Note $ $
Grants/Subsidies Received 8 352,963 348,154
Grants in advance transfer 9 - 2,362 - 3,998
Other income 10 510,216 471,382

860,817 815,538
Expense
Employee/Contractor expenses - 696,382 - 671,112
Workers compensation & payroll tax - 14,154 E 7,539
Fundraising expenses # 3,209 G 2,113
Community support - - 7,935
Operating expenses = 99,957 - 84,782
Occupancy expenses = 33,864 - 32,558
Motor vehicle expenses - 8,859 - 6,292
Unrecoverable debts written off o 219 - 464
Depreciation = 23,133 - 16,097
Provision for Annual and LSL & 27,421 . 6,598
Provison for future expenses/write back 10,500 20,453
Surplus/Deficit for the year - 35,881 501

HAMPTON PARK CARE GROUP INC.
Statement of Cash Flows for the year ended 31 December 2017
2017 2016

Cash Flow from Operating Activities Note $ $
Grants/subsidies received 352,963 348,154
Fees, contributions and receipts 488,048 465,896
Interest 7,306 3,388
Payments to suppliers and employees - 842,026 = 809,640
Net cash provided by/used in operating activities 11 6,291 7,798
Payments for Furniture and equipment - 15,506 = 30,471
Net increase/decrease in cash held N 9,215 - 22,673
Cash at beginning of financial year 312,664 335,337

Cash at end of financial year 1 303,449
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HAMPTON PARK CARE GROUP INC.
A.B.N. 91 334 724 925

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2017

Statement of Significant Accounting Policies

The financial statements cover Hampton Park Care Group Incorporated trading as Hampton Park
Community House. Hampton Park Care Group Inc. is registered with the Australian Charities and
Not-for-profits Commission and is endorsed as a Deductible Gift Recipient.

Basis of Preparation

The financial statements are special purpose financial statements that have been prepared in
accordance with Australian Accounting Standards. The association is a not-for-profit entity for
financial reporting purposes under Australian Accounting Standards (AASB).

Australian Accounting Standards set out accounting policies that the AASB has concluded would
result in financial statements containing relevant and reliable information about transactions, events
and conditions. Material accounting policies adopted in the preparation of these financial
statements are presented below and have been consistently applied unless stated otherwise.

The financial statements, except for the cash flow information, have been prepared on an accruals
basis and are based on historical costs, modified, where applicable, by the measurement at fair
value of selected non-current assets, financial assets and financial liabilities. The amounts
presented in the financial statements have been rounded to the nearest dollar.

Accounting Policies

Cash and Cash Equivalents
Cash and cash equivalents include cash on hand, deposits held at-call with banks and other financial
institutions and other short-term highly liquid investments with original maturities of three months

or less.

Trade Debtors and Other Receivables

Accounts receivable are recognised initially at the transaction price (i.e. cost) and are subsequently
measured at cost less provision for impairment. Receivables expected to be collected within 12
months of the end of the reporting period are classified as current assets. All other receivables are

classified as non-current assets.

At the end of each reporting period, the carrying amount of accounts receivable and other
receivables are reviewed to determine whether there is any objective evidence that the amounts are
not recoverable. If so, an impairment loss is recognised immediately in statement of comprehensive

income.

Buildings, Leasehold Improvements, Furniture and Equipment, Motor Vehicles
Each class of building, leasehold improvements, furniture and equipment, and motor vehicle is
carried at cost or fair value as indicated less, where applicable, any accumulated depreciation and

impairment losses.
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HAMPTON PARK CARE GROUP INC.
A.B.N. 91 334 724 925

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2017

In the event the carrying value of leasehold improvements, furniture and equipment, and motor
vehicles is greater than the estimated recoverable amount, the carrying value is written down
immediately to the estimated recoverable amount. A formal assessment of recoverable amount is
made when impairment indicators are present.

Depreciation

The depreciation method and useful life used for items of building, leasehold improvements,
furniture and equipment, and motor vehicles is depreciated on a straight line basis and reflects the
pattern in which their future economic benefits are expected to be consumed by the association.
Depreciation commences from the time the asset is held ready for use. Leasehold improvements are
depreciated over the estimated useful lives of the improvements. The depreciation method and
useful life of assets is reviewed annually to ensure they are still appropriate.

The depreciation rates used for each class of depreciable assets are:

Class of Fixed Asset Depreciation Rate
Buildings 4%
Leasehold Improvements 4-25%
Furniture and equipment 5-33%
Motor vehicles 10-15%

The assets’ residual values and useful lives are reviewed, and adjusted if appropriate, at the end of
each reporting period.

An asset’s carrying amount is written down immediately to its recoverable amount if the asset’s
carrying amount is greater than its estimated recoverable amount.

Gains and losses on disposals are determined by comparing proceeds with the carrying amount.
These gains or losses are recognised in profit or loss. When revalued assets are sold, amounts
included in the revaluation surplus relating to that asset are transferred to retained earnings.

Impairment of Assets

At the end of each reporting period, the association assesses whether there is any indication that an
asset may be impaired. The assessment will consider both external and internal sources of
information, if such an indication exists, an impairment test is carried out on the asset by comparing
the recoverable amount of that asset, being the higher of the asset’s fair value less costs to sell and
its value-in-use, to the asset’s carrying amount. Any excess of the asset’s carrying amount over its
recoverable amount is immediately recognised in profit or loss.

Where it is not possible to estimate the recoverable amount of an individual asset, the agency
estimates the recoverable amount of the cash-generating unit to which the asset belongs.
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HAMPTON PARK CARE GROUP INC.
A.B.N. 91 334 724 925

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2017

Employee Benefits
Provision is made for the association’s liability for employee benefits arising from services rendered

by employees at the end of the reporting period. Employee benefits have been measured at the
present value.

Provisions
Provisions are recognised when the association has a legal or constructive obligation, as a result of
past events, for which it is probable that an outflow of economic benefits will result and the outflow

can be reliably measured.

Provisions recognised represent the best estimate of the amounts required to settle the obligation at
the end of the reporting period.

Trade Creditors and Other Payables
Accounts payable and other payables represent the liabilities at the end of the reporting period for

goods and services received by the agency that remain unpaid.

Accounts payable are recognised at their transaction price. Accounts payable are obligations on the
basis of normal credit terms.

Goods and Services Tax (GST)

Revenues, expenses and assets are recognised net of the amount of GST, except where the amount
of GST incurred is not recoverable from the Australian Tax Office (ATO). In these circumstances the
GST is recognised as part of the cost of acquisition of an asset or as part of an item of expense.

Receivables and payables are stated inclusive of the amount of GST receivable or payable. The net
amount of GST recoverable from, or payable to, the ATO is included with other receivables or
payables in the statement of financial position.

Revenue and Other Income
Revenue is measured at the fair value of the consideration received or receivable. Donation income

is recognised when the association obtains control over the funds, which are generally at the time of
receipt.

Income Tax
The association is a not-for-profit organisation and is exempt from income tax.

Comparative Figures
When required by Accounting Standards, comparative figures have been adjusted to conform to

changes in presentation for the current financial year.
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HAMPTON PARK CARE GROUP INC.

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2017

2017 2016
$ $
Cash and Cash Equivalents
Cash on hand and undeposited funds 753 530
Cash at bank 302,562 312,059
Cash with other financial institutions 134 74
303,449 312,663
Trade Debtors and Other Receivables
Trade Debtors 19,953 10,127
Less: Provision for Doubtful Debts -1000.00 -1000.00
Other Receivables 2,269 2,871
21,222 11,998

Buildings, Leasehold Improvements, Furniture and Equipment,
Motor Vehicles

Buildings at Cost 76,812 76,812
Less: Accumulated Depreciation -47116 -43856
Total Buildings 29,696 32,956
Leasehold Improvements at cost 101,559 101,559
Less: Accumulated Depreciation -76233 -67873
Total Leasehold Improvements 25,326 33,686
Furniture and Equipment at Cost 161,680 146,174
Less: Accumulated Depreciation -106209 -94696
Total Furniture and Equipment 55,471 51,478
Motor Vehicles at Cost 83,280 83,280
Less: Accumulated Depreciation -39455 -39455
Total Motor Vehicles 43,825 43,825

Total Value 154,318 161,945
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HAMPTON PARK CARE GROUP INC.

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2017

2017 2016
$ $

Trade creditors and other payables
Trade creditors 2,965 4,068
Credit cards - 4
GST 7,428 5,645
PAYG & SGC 17,246 8,866
Grants in advance 20,775 18,413
Pre paid fees 6,720 6,590
Other payables 1,134 350
Total 56,268 43,936
Short term provisions
Provision for Annual Leave 55,994 53,115
Provision for Long Service Leave 20,173 20,861
Total 76,167 73,976
Other current liabilities
Amounts held 3,855 3,220
Refundable bonds held 2,853 2,298

6,708 5,518
Long term provisions
Provision for Long Service Leave 72,663 47,433
Provision for technical upgrade E 1,500
Provision for extraordinary items 168 168
Provision for Motor Vehicle 10,000 10,000

82,831 59,101
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HAMPTON PARK CARE GROUP INC.

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2017

2017 2016
$ $
Grants/Subsidies Received
Victorian State Govt:
Dept of Health & Human Services .

Child Protection & Family services 171,655 166,565

Neighbourhood House 73,244 69,804
Dept of Education & Training

ACFE Training Delivery & Support 53,091 46,486

Occassional Childcare 15,600 15,415

Traineeship Bonus = 3,900
Australian Government:

Dept of Education & Training - 9,980

Dept of Infrastructure & Regional Development 3,000 -
Local Government:

City of Casey 36,373 34,831
Connections South East Family Services A 1,173
Total 352,963 348,154
Grants in advance transfer
City of Casey transferred -113 =
Dept of Infrastructure & Regional Development 3,000 3,345
Flexible Funding -525 653

2,362 3,998
Other income
Donations 1,221 8,749
Fees & Contributions 412,420 397,325
Rent & Hire 75,922 51,663
Interest 7,306 3,388
Membership 122 146
Fundraising 5,292 3,610
Community bus Hire 3,654 4,818
Sundry Income 3,379 1,283
SEV Connect Project 0 400
Casey Cardinia Alliance 900 0

Total other income 510,216 471,382
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HAMPTON PARK CARE GROUP INC.

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2017

2017 2016
$ $
14, Reconciliation of Net cash provided by/used in operating activities

Surplus/Deficit from ordinary activites -35,881 501
Non cash flows in profit/deficit
Depreciation 23,133 16,097
Increase/Decrease in Trade debtors and other receivables -9,223 18,790
Increase /Decrease in Prepayments -2,181 (4,850)
Increase/Decrease in Total Liabilities 30,443 (22,740)

6,291 7,798
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